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It's that time of year when thanks to our Education & Libraries 
program, we recognize our scholarship winners, Teachers of 
the Year, our Citizen of the Year and our Dictionary Partners!  

Don't miss out on our May 1st meeting as it will be a special evening with no busi-
ness but recognition of these and also ourselves!!! I'll be presenting the awards 
that we won at the NE District Meeting as well  as those 
from the State Convention!!!We like to do those while we 
have other guests there to show them a little more about 
our involvement in the community! It's a good time to pat 
ourselves on the back a little! So make a special effort to 
attend, you don't want to miss out!! 
 
May is always a great month weather wise with blooms eve-
rywhere and a time to recognize our mothers. I want to say a 
Happy Mother's Day to a great group of women who I enjoy 
working with day in, day out!  I know most if not all of you are 
mothers and you deserve a real break on your special day.  
So take some time to enjoy your special day and recharge 
your batteries. Remember, we all need some balance or we 
aren't our best selves.   
 

 

 

During the last few meetings, members have asked to have options other than 
cash or checks to pay for things such as membership, name tags, hats, t-shirts, 
etc.  In response to your requests, I researched various options available to us.  
We currently accept credit cards when items are purchased on our web site for 
sponsors, vendor booths or food tickets for Taste of Lilburn, as well as for spon-
sors or vendors for Lilburn Daze.   Going forward, we will have an option on the 
Members Only page on our website that will allow members to pay either by 
bank transfer (Zelle) or credit card (Wix and Square).  We will also have the op-
tion of using Square (in person card swipe) for members that want to pay for 
things during the general meetings.  With any of those options members will have 
to add a convenience fee (to cover the fees charged by those credit card or finan-
cial institutions).  The fees for using those services are listed on the left.  The fees 
will be added prior to check-out.  Please note that we still have to create a Mem-
ber’s Purchasing Page on our Members page on the LWC website and we will 
announce when that option is available. 
 
Wix and Square fees are for paying with credit card (web or in person).  Zelle is for 
fees charged for Bank-to-Bank transfers. 

May, 2025 

Treasurer:  Adela Salame-Alfie 

WIX and Square 

Price 
Range  Fees 

    

$0-$10  $              1.00 

$11-$20  $              1.50 

$21-$30  $              2.00 

$31-$40  $              2.50 

$41-$50  $              3.00 

$51-$60  $              3.50 

$61-$70  $              4.00 

$71-$80  $              4.50 

$81-$90  $              5.00 

$91-$100  $              5.50 

ZELLE 

Price 
Range  Fees 

    
$0-$10  $              0.20 

$11-$20  $              0.30 

$21-$30  $              0.40 

$31-$40  $              0.50 

$41-$50  $              0.60 

$51-$60  $              0.70 

$61-$70  $              0.80 

$71-$80  $              0.90 

$81-$90  $              1.00 

$91-$100  $              1.10 
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Community Service 

Program Chairs 
 
 

Art & Culture: 
Kathy Shepherd 
 
Civic Engagement & 
Outreach: 
Barbara Tiller 
 
Education & Librar-
ies: 
Maureen Fraser 
 
Environment: 
Mandy McManus 
 
Health & Wellness:  
Nadine Bily  
 
 

Committees 
 
Lilburn Daze: 
Susan Allred 
 
Taste of Lilburn: 
Andrea Brannen 
 
 
Social:  
Gloria Sill 
 
Communications 
Brenda Dana 
 
Websites, Facebook 
Andrea Brannen 
 
Newsletter 
Dianna Carson 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

Art and Culture:  Kathy Shepherd 

A Celebration of Spring Through Art and 
Culture 
As spring awakens the world in vibrant color, 
communities gather to honor its arrival with 
festivals rich in creativity and charm. Among 
them, the beloved May-retta Daze Arts, Crafts, 
& Music Festival in Marietta, Georgia, blos-
soms with handcrafted treasures, soulful mel-
odies, and captivating performances—each a 
tribute to the season's spirit. 

With the gentle warmth of May inviting us out-
doors, art fairs, music festivals, and cultural 
celebrations begin to flourish. This month 
becomes a canvas for shared experiences, 
where creativity is both performed and em-
braced under open skies. 

May also brings a tapestry of cultural tradi-
tions, woven through music, dance, and artis-
tic expression. These celebrations are more 
than events—they are moments of unity, 
where local voices are amplified and heritage 
shines brightly. 

Civic Engagement & Outreach:   Barbara Tiller 

Family Promise of Gwinnett 

needs You! 
Most of the club members know about 

Family Promise but for those who need a 

refresher or have not had the opportunity 

to serve this unique community, you are in 

for a treat! 
Family Promise has one mission: To end 

homelessness one family at a time ( 

“not just a band aid for homelessness). The 

organization offers empowerment of fami-

lies, building of community, creation of solu-

tions, keeping families together with the 

children, offering  shelter but mostly they 

offering hope.  
This is achieved  by offering eligible families 

– children and their parent(s) - an oppor-

tunity to stay in a beautiful Lawrenceville 

guest home – Promise Haven. This home 

has a new House Manager, Debbie Shelton, 

who has a heart of gold. The families must 

have a car, a job or be working towards 

employment and they must follow the 

house rules: cleaning up after meals, etc., 

The goal of a 90-day stay is to save money 

towards housing rental.  Parents participate 

In schools and community halls, the closing of the 
academic year becomes a stage for young artists. 
Art shows and performances bloom, showcasing 
student talent and the enduring value of arts edu-
cation. It’s a time of pride, applause, and support 
for the next generation of creatives. 

Inspired by nature’s renewal, artists turn to the 
lush landscapes and blossoming flowers of May. 
Their works, often infused with the essence of the 
season, find homes in exhibitions and outdoor 
installations, where nature and art exist in harmo-
ny. 

And closer to home, Lilburn Woman’s Club Arts 
and Culture invites you to a cozy, creative gather-
ing. Brenda Dana will be hosting a potholder cro-
chet lesson at her home on Sunday, May 18th at 
1:00 PM. Space is limited to ten participants, so 
please let Brenda Dana know if you’d like to join in 
the artful fun. 

 

Submitted By:  Bailey Rigor 

in the Empowering Program which focuses on 

employment, budgeting, parenting, life skills all 

aimed at helping families secure long term 

housing and stability.  
“What can I do for Family Promise?” –  So 

glad you asked!  

You can provide a Kroger gift card which can 

be brought to the May meeting.  These are 

used by the families for to provide gas $ for 

interviews, etc. as well as groceries in the case 

of a family moving out of Promise Haven – 

graduation from the program.  Smaller de-

nominations are the best - $20 or $25.  Sign 

Up Genius is out.  

Thank you for your generosity in advance.  

Diane S. DeGaetano, 2nd VP and Family Prom-

ise LWC Volunteer Coordinator.  

Submitted By:  Diane DeGaetano 
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Donation Reminders 
 
 
 

The LWC collects the 
following items  to help 

those in need. Bring 
items to club meeting. 

 
Art: 

 
 

Civic Engagement & 
Outreach: 

Soda Pop Tabs 
Fronts of used greeting 
cards & cancelled 
stamps (St. Jude) 
Treats for Troops —
(cookies, candy, cards, 
magazines, toiletries,) 
Pajamas for Jambos 

 
 
 

Education & Librar-
ies: 

Books for Little Free 
Library 

 
Environment: 

      Pill bottles  
 
 
 

Health & Wellness: 
Articles for Brookside 
Store—lotions, socks, 

tissues 
 
 
 
 
 

Did you know that the support of farm-
ers markets is part of the plan of work 

for Environment CSP? The Lilburn Woman's Club 
already supports the Lilburn Farmers Market in so 
many ways. Besides the market managers being 
members of our club (Mandy McManus and An-
drea Brannen) our club supports the Lilburn 
Farmers Market by offering a Little Free Library 
book exchange every week while the market is 
open from May 2 to August 29. This LFL is a great 
addition to the market and is loved by so many 
patrons. Its a great feeling to watch a kid select a 
book and get to keep it! Thank you to all our mem-
bers for supporting this wonderful club project at 
the Lilburn Farmers Market for many summers. 
 
Did you know that the Lilburn Farmers Market par-
ticipates in Wholesome Wave Georgia? This pro-
gram supports folks who have an EBT card 
(Electronic Benefits Transfer - formerly known as 
food stamps) by doubling their purchases of fruits 
and vegetables. The way it works is the customer 
stops by the information table and we swipe their 
card for whatever amount they would like, then 
we give them tokens to spend like cash in the 
market, but we also give them additional special 

Environment:  Mandy McManus 

 

 

 

 

tokens to spend on fruits and vegetables - 
for free! This wonderful program promotes 
healthy eating and eating local but supports 
our farmers by bringing them additional 
business. At the market in 2024 Lilburn 
Farmers Market was able to give away close 
to $5000 in free local produce to our food 
insecure neighbors. We are proud to be 
able to offer this doubling program to our 
EBT eligible customers. 
 
This 2025 Lilburn Farmers Market looks to 
be our best ever! We have lots of new ven-
dors with interesting products like choco-
late covered strawberries, microgreens, 
sourdough bread, focaccia bread, scones 
and cinnamon rolls. Fresh veggies and 
peaches of course, but also fresh cold pick-
les, meats and international foods. Don't 
forget your sweet tooth! We have cake slic-
es, gourmet cupcakes, bonbons and kettle 
corn.  
Bring your reusable shopping bag and join 
us every Friday night 4-7 pm this summer 
and support your local food entrepreneurs! 
Shopping local never tased so good! 
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1st Vice President:  Jenny Nall

Education:  Maureen Fraser 

I read this week that Gwinnett County is the most diver-

sified county in the country.  Gwinnett county has 

changed quite a bit since my family first moved here in 

1992.  As counties change so do the people; we're not all 

the same which makes life interesting. Who wants to go 

to a restaurant with only one item on the menu or one 

type of flower in a garden?   Sometimes with change it 

can get a little bumpy but I have faith in the women of 

LWC to embrace one another and our differences.  

 

I've been very fortunate to have been invited to be a 

part of such a dynamic group of women few years 

ago.  There are so many interesting ways to volunteer in 

the community ❤️❤️.    I am looking forward to 
everything this 2025-2026 season brings us and beyond. 

( Submitted by:  Ginnie Childers ) 

 

REBECCA MINOR ELEMENTARY GARDENING 

 

Civic Engagement & Outreach has joined forces with 

Education & Libraries in an inspiring effort to revitalize 

the previously underutilized garden at Minor Elementary 

School. Heartfelt thanks go to Barb Tiller, Labuan’s Rob-

erts, and Lori Harrison for their dedicated work in 

weeding, cleaning, and planting a vibrant array of herbs, 

vegetables, and flower seeds. Their efforts are cultivating 

not only a beautiful environment but also invaluable 

hands-on learning experiences for the students. 

 

LITTLE FREE LIBRARY 

 

It's inspiring to see such community spirit in action! A big thank 

you to Mandy McManus for her hard work in acquiring hun-

dreds of books for the Little Free Library. This wonderful con-

tribution was made possible through the collaborative efforts 

of Councilwoman Dr. Jasmine Clark, who connected Mandy 

with a friend in the midst of moving. This friend's wife, a former 

librarian, generously donated her extensive collection of chil-

dren's books, including Scholastic favorites, captivating series, 

and engaging chapter books. This collaborative effort will un-

doubtedly foster a love of reading among children of all ages in 

our community. 

 

Also, the partnership with the Gwinnett County Bookmobile is 

proving to be very fruitful! We've already received a generous 

donation of books from Erin Carlton, one of the Media Special-

ists, and even more are on the way! 
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How is your hearing?  Do you struggle to hear and under-
stand someone who is talking to you?  Is it difficult for you 
to understand what is being said on television programs?  
Do you struggle to understand what is being said when 
you are in a crowd of people or when there is other back-
ground noise?  I struggle with all of these things. 
 In 2020 I was at the office of my ENT to have my 
hearing aids checked.  As I was leaving, I noticed an arti-
cle on the wall and investigated it.  The article was about 
how hearing loss can be connected to dementia.  I had 
never heard of this and began to investigate further. 
 According to an online article from Johns Hop-
kins Bloomberg School of Public Health entitled “Hearing 
Loss and the Dementia Connection,” hearing loss has 
been linked to a range of health issues, including demen-
tia.  The article further states, “The latest aging research 
not only shows the two are connected, it’s also leading 
scientists to believe that hearing loss may actually be a 
cause of dementia.” 

 If hearing loss can be a cause of dementia, 
then logically it would help to have the hearing loss 
treated.  Hearing aids can be a critical step in im-
proving hearing.  Also, cochlear implants can help 
some people with hearing loss.  With less expensive 
hearing aids coming onto the market, it will be easier 
for hearing aids to fit into a person’s budget, there-
fore improving life for people with hearing loss.   
    There are many online resources that give 
more information about the connection between 
hearing loss and dementia.  I encourage you to learn 
more by reading some of the articles.   
I wish us all the best possible hearing experience as 
we continue to age. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Health & Wellness:  Nadine Bily 

 Submitted by:  Sally Baker 
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    Sun.               Mon. Tue. Wed. Thu. Fri. Sat.  

May, 2025 
Check www.lilburnwomansclub.org/Calendar.html for updates. 

Happy Birthday! 
 
May 5—Felecia Rodgers 
May 17—Pat Baker 
May 20—Sally Baker 
May 28—Laurie Benken 
May 30—Gloria Sill 
 

 

 
 

    1  

 

 

 

 
6PM—LWC 

Mtg 

2 

 

 

 

 
Little Free 

Library 4-

7PM 

3  

 
4PM Service for 

James Nall 

4 5  7PM Book 

Club 

6 7  7PM –9 PM 

Lilburn Daze 

Mtg 

8   Treats for   

Troops 

 

 
6:30 PM E&L 

Mtg 

9 

 

 

 
Little Free 

Library 4-

7PM 

10 

11 12  8:20 AM  

Bookmobile at 

Mtn. Park ES 

13 14 15 

 

 

 

 

16 

 

 

 
Little Free 

Library 4-

7PM 

17  1PM Stone 

Mtn Woman’s 

Club Garden 

Tour 

18 11AM Side By 

Side Brunch 

  
1PM –A&C—

Crochet class at 

Brenda Dana’s 

19 20 21 22 

 

 

 

7PM –Exec. BD 

23 

 

 

 
Little Free 

Library 4-

7PM 

24 

25 26 27 28 29 30 

 

 
Little Free 

Library 4-

7PM 

 

11AM—2PM  Ed—Volunteer at Minor 

11AM—2PM  Ed—Volunteer at Minor 

11AM—2PM  Ed—Volunteer at Minor 

11AM—2PM  Ed—Volunteer at Minor 

11AM—2PM  Ed—Volunteer at Minor 

9:35 AM Bookmobile –Lilburn ES 


